
The Village Quilter 
Guild Programs and Workshops, 2013/2014… 
Workshop sign up contact:   Andrini Lilly           760.533.6443 

 
Happy New Year! 
Meeting:        January 9th 
Quilts of Love Sew In:         January 11th 
 
January’s Program will be a Member Trunk show you won’t want to miss! Bring a Friend! Quilts of Love Sew In 
on Saturday. We have about 14 signed up. It will be a lot of fun. We are looking for 8 ladies to bring their sewing 
machines. If you would like to bring your machine, please call Andrina 760-533-6443. We will have water and 
some snacks available. If desired, please bring a lunch. 
 
February’s Program will feature Nancy Ota with her beautiful  
Sachiko designs and Japanese fabrics. There are 6 spaces left  
in her Sachiko class, if you would like to sign up before January’s  
meeting send a check (FQG) to my Oceanside address to claim  
your spot.   February 8... 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
David Taylor’s Machine Applique class is full, but there are 6 spaces  
available in Saturday’s Precision Machine Piecing class. If you would like  
to be placed on the waiting list for David’s Applique class give me a call. 
 
 
 
 
Thanks for all your support to our Guild programs. 
Andrina 
 
Workshops are at the Fallbrook Senior Center 9 am – 3 pm. Bring a lunch if desired. 
  
April: Terrie Linn Kygar: Creative Quilts from your Crayon  Box 
  
May: Sally Schneider: Happy Days 

 
Workshops will be held at: Fallbrook Senior Center,  
399 Heald Lane, Fallbrook CA 
 9:00AM to 3:00 PM 
Contact Andrina Lilly  760-533-6443 
 

Please be set up and ready to start at 9:00AM 
$30 for members, $40 for non-members.. 
Bring lunch and drink if desired. 
 



President’s Message—January 2014 

     Newsletter Scoop 
By the 15th of each month 
Please send your submissions for the 
next  Newsletter to Diane Trappen   
Email:  quiltdlt@aol.com 
 Phone:  760-723-7718    Thanks ..  
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President’s  Message 
 
I wish each and every one of you wonderful and safe Holidays. The last six months have been quite an 
experience. I have learned so much, my life has truly been enriched. I encourage you to think of what 
contribution you would like to make to the Guild next year when it is time to nominate new Board 
members and Committee chairs. 

Thank you to those who have stepped up and volunteered to take over Chair positions that were      
vacated due to circumstances beyond anyone’s control. Marj Freda - Newsletter Distribution,        
Carol Harpin - Library and Linda Musillami - Treasurer. We owe all you ladies loads of gratitude. 

On October 11, 2013 the guild submitted the request to raffle the opportunity quilt. Our request was 
denied because the guild’s incorporation was not recognized by the State of California until March 
2013. The state requires an organization to be incorporated one year before a request to have a raffle  
is approved. No need to worry, we will re-submit the request in March 2014 and hopefully we can 
start selling tickets for this year’s quilt in April 2014. The Board decided to give the quilt ample     
opportunity to earn proceeds, therefore the raffle for the most recent opportunity quilt will take place 
June 2015. It seems like a long time away, but we all know as we get older time seems to fly by, we 
should be back on track in no time. 

The Board members would like the members to consider the following changes to the bylaws: 

Scholarships awards - suggestion for giving scholarships to enhance the art of quilting were presented 
by Mary Morrison and Joanne Russell. They will provide their ideas to guild members for input and 
approval. 

There was a brief discussion about having those on the construct community for the opportunity quilt 
become the ways and means committee the next year. After some feedback the Board has decided to 
leave things as they are. 

Our New Year’s Resolution as a Guild is to bring in new members and share our fellowship and love 
of quilting. Now that’s a lot easier than dieting and working out! 

Happy Quilting 

Sharon Baker         Bakegold@msn.com 
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FALLBROOK QUILT GUILD  EXECUTIVE BOARD      2013– 2014 
President Sharon Baker bakegold@msn.com 
1st Vice President Andrina Lilly                               andrina@cox.net 
2nd Vice President Ann Turley ann@annturley.info  
Secretary  Sylvia Williams sylview@roadrunner.com 
Treasurer Cheryl Jeter              imasor@msn.com 
Ways and Means Anne Ondraka aondraka@sbcglobal.net 
Membership (Chair) Susie Alderson                    susiealderson23@gmail.com  
  (CoChair) JoAnn Russell Jruss86965@aol.com 
Newsletter Editor Diane Trappen quiltdlt@aol.com 

HOSPITALITY 

The Annual Christmas party was a huge success - Again!  And,                                       
what makes it all so very special, is that every one of the                                             
attendees brought an incredible dish/dessert, along with their                                     
joyous Christmas spirit. The whole evening was 'Yum' from                                           
start to finish.  

We were thrilled to have the Fallbrook Chorale come and sang for us 'A Cappella'. 
They were amazing and we were completely mesmerized and totally entertained.  

I want to give a very special 'Thank You' to Linda Musillami,  Jan Conklin, Susie       
Alderson and Sharon Baker. They were instrumental in setting up the tables, all the 
food and clean-up! Bless you girls!!! 

We want to thank you all and look forward to seeing you all in 2014. 

Your Hospitality Committee 

Tina Rainey                                                                                                                    
Betsy Shirkey 

Our member, Anita Bruce, passed away on Monday, December 16. 
She will be greatly missed by all who knew her. 
 
Our heartfelt sympathy goes out to husband Lloyd, daughters and grandchildren, 
all by her side these last few days. 
 
Plans for a memorial will be announced in January, and details shared with guild 
members when available. 
 
Ann Harris 
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 Ladies! 

 The January meeting is a great one to invite your friends to! It  will 
 be a trunk show of OUR VERY own members! What better way 
 to introduce your friends to our wonderful guild than by giving them 
 an up close and personal display of the amazing work we do!?! Just 
 remind them that ALL of us start as beginners - encourage them to 
 come and join us to learn. 

All guests will be free in January, so please bring them along! 

Happy New Year! 

Susie and Jo Anne                                         
Membership 

 This message is a plea for locating my Around the Block 
(Friendship Group) Exchange Birdhouse Blocks. 
 
 At the last meeting of the Guild I inadvertently gave my finished  
 Blocks to the wrong member-individual. I'm now trying to locate them. 
 
 If I haven't located them by the next meeting, I'll make a plea - on stage   
for their recovery!                                 

 I think dementia is kicking in.... 
 
Thanks 
Jo Ann Rego 
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LOOKING FOR A QUILT COLLECTION AT A MUSEUM 
California: 
 
Bowers Museum 
�� Located in Santa Ana, CA 
http://www.bowers.org/index.jsp 
 
De Young Museum 
�� Located in San Francisco 
http://www.famsf.org/deyoung/ 
 
Los Angeles County Museum of Art 
http://www.lacma.org/ 
 

Riverside Metropolitan Museum 
�� Riverside, CA 
http://www.riversideca.gov/museum/ 
 
San Jose Museum of Quilts and 
Textiles 
http://www.sjquiltmuseum.org/ 
 
Oakland Museum of California 
http://www.museumca.org/ 

Turtle Camp Sewing Needs 
 

 The Turtle Camp provides a week of camp for campers, and sometimes their families, with a 
 wide variety of illnesses. They send each child home with a turtle pillow and a small quilt. In 2012 
 the Lake Elizabeth fire burned a large part of the camp.  
 
The Santa Clarita Valley Quilt Guild has been working with them to replace quilts and turtles. Our community  
service team called the camp to check on what was most needed. They said the turtles!  
 
The fire destroyed all but 400 turtles which had already been stuffed. The plastic tubs where the unstuffed 
turtles were stored melted. That is their biggest need. 
 
If there are people willing to make turtles, please contact Helena Woodworth at   hwoodworth2003@yahoo.com  
or Dana Montague at   mdlsmontague@sbcglobal.net   for more information. They are willing to provide the    
pattern and fabric. The camp is always in need of twin bed quilts for the beds at the camp as they are washed  
and reused until they fall apart!  
 
If you visit the Painted Turtle Camp website  www.thepaintedturtle.org ,  you can find information about their         
programs and needs. 
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THE VILLAGE QUILTER 
FALLBROOK QUILT GUILD 

P.O. BOX 1704 
FALLBROOK, CA 92088 

Website 
www.fallbrookquiltguild.com  

DON’T FORGET… 

FQG name tag 
Block of the month  
Show and tell quilts 
Quilts of Love 
Library books due 
Door prizes by Feb birthday girls  

Greet guests, invite a friend 

Chat with new people and            
show them around! 

FEBRUARY 
3 Jessie Lee 
8 Floyce Royer 
10 Sharon Walters 
11 Carol Harpin 
12 Sheryl Kaplan 
13 Irene Althaus 
16 Barbara Vajda 
20 Pamela Parkman 
21 Pamela Wright 
28 Sarah Sandor 

FIRST CLASS MAIL 

Next Meeting:  Thur., Jan. 9 at 
6:30pm at the Fallbrook   
Community Center.  Corner of   
Fallbrook Street and Heald. 

MERRY CHRISTMAS 


